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Tryg has received notice of an action concerning pension 

obligations in Norway 

 

 

Pursuant to the governing Norwegian law on disputes, Tryg Forsikring A/S has received notice of 

an action from Finansforbundet in Norway (the Finance Sector Union of Norway) on behalf of a 

group of pensioners. The action concerns the adjustment in the pension schemes of Norwegian 

employees made in 2014.  

 

Finansforbundet has not yet quantified the claim, but according to Tryg’s preliminary calculations, 

the claim will not exceed a maximum of approximately DKK 0.3bn after tax for the persons 

affected by the adjustment.  

 

Tryg does not agree that the adjustment was wrongful. Consequently, Tryg expects an action to 

be resolved in court and does not expect a ruling to be made for the next 1.5 – 2 years.  

 

In Q1 2016, Tryg’s solvency ratio was 212. A possible loss of DKK 0.3bn would result in a 

solvency ratio of 206. 

 

Further information: 

For further information visit tryg.com/dk or contact: 

 

Investor Relations Officer, Gianandrea Roberti at +45 20 18 82 67 or 

gianandrea.roberti@tryg.dk  

Investor Relations Manager, Peter Brondt at +45 22 75 89 04 or peter.brondt@tryg.dk 

 

Tryg is the second-largest insurance company in the Nordic region with activities in Denmark, 

Norway and Sweden. Tryg provides peace of mind and value for 2.7 million customers on a daily 

basis. Tryg is listed on NASDAQ Copenhagen and 60% of the shares are held by TryghedsGruppen 

smba. TryghedsGruppen, annually, contributes around DKK 500m to peace of mind purposes via 

TrygFonden. 
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